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- I just found a lot of evidence that cell phones and cordless phones 
etc are much more dangerous than I imagined. In 2 years, by 2010, Dr. 
Mercola estimates there will be 300,000 or more new cases of brain 
tumors caused by cell phones and the rate will increase rapidly. Other 
cancers, like leukemia, early senility and many other ailments are 
likely to increase at a similar rate. - LK

MICROWAVE SYNDROME

The Freiburger Appeal is a document signed by over 2000 German medical 
doctors, at UGUMED, in October 2002. It describes microwave sickness 
caused by wireless transmitters, mobile phones, WiFi and so on. The 
doctors said they are observing a "dramatic rise in severe and chronic 
diseases", which they call microwave syndrome. Some of the more 
serious symptoms are sleep disruption, headaches [often severs], 
depression, anxiety, forgetfulness, fatigue, CFS, heart disease, 
weakened immunity, lingering infections, allergic reactions, hypoxia, 
mitochondria dysfunction, depolarization of red blood cells, leukemia, 
brain tumors, degenerative brain disorders, senility due to leakage in 
the blood brain barrier, autism, unexplained pain and internal 
bleeding.

EARLY MENTAL DECLINE

- Amy Worthington, The Idaho Observer, 6-9-6, http://idaho-
observer.com - 

- In 2001, Japanese doctors reported that a growing number of people 
in their 20s and 30s are suffering from severe memory loss and 
impaired judgment. "Young people today are becoming stupid," said a 
Japanese professor of neurobiology.(71) “Microwave radiation is about 
to turn young cell phone users into premature senile weaklings within 
this decade”, said Dr. Miguel Muntané of Spain.

- A literacy study conducted in 2005 on 19,000 young Americans is 
sobering. Only one in three recent American college grads can read a 
complex book and extrapolate from it. An overwhelming majority of 
college students are unable to understand arguments in a newspaper 
editorial or to comprehend a simple comparison table. Researchers, 
nevertheless, pronounced these pathetically impaired students to be 
more "intelligent" than the average American adult.(72) While 
commentators attribute this shocking state of functional decay to a 
literacy problem, it is more likely the sad fate of a generation that 
has recklessly irradiated itself for a decade. Have these young adults 
simply erased their intellectual hard drives?

- Cell phone radiation causes deficiency in the motor function, memory 
and attention required to drive safely, according to insurance studies 
in England.(73)
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- 71. Quote from Toshiyuki Sawaguchi, Professor of Neurobiology 
Hokkaido University School of Medicine. See report: "Frightful 
Epidemic of 'Severe' Memory Loss People 20-30-Is it nvCJD?" 
www.rense.com, 02-05-01.

- 72. "Survey's Finding of a Drop in Reading Proficiency is 
Inexplicable, Experts Say," L. Romano, Washington Post, 12-25-05. 
Also, "College Students' Literacy in Doubt," AP report, Spokesman 
Review, 01-20-06.

- 73. "Talking on a Mobile Phone Whilst Driving is More Dangerous Than 
being Drunk Behind the Wheel," www.driectline.com, 03-22-02. This 
study was conducted by the Transport Research Laboratory in Britain 
for leading insurer Direct Line. 

- 78. "Study: Cell Phone Use Ages Young Drivers," Associated Press, 
02-03-05.

MICROWAVE ADDICTION

- Amy Worthington, The Idaho Observer, 6-9-6, http://idaho-
observer.com

- One of the most tragic realities of our time is the fact that 
microwave radiation, like nicotine, stimulates the pleasure centers of 
the brain. In the 1980s, University of Washington researchers found 
that radio frequency radiation activates endogenous opioids, compounds 
generated by the brain which behave like morphine.(113) In 1996, 
researchers found that pulsed telephone microwaves have a hypnotic 
effect on the brain.(114) In 1999, the Observer newspaper in London 
cited a study which found that cell phone radiation stimulates 
production of morphine-like chemicals in the brain and that the "high" 
is triggered by endorphin release when radiation from the phone enters 
through the ear.(115) It is also relevant that an increase in 
endogenous opioid activity in the brain caused by microwave radiation 
is known to increase alcohol-drinking behavior.(116)

- Observations confirm our suspicion that a sizeable percentage of our 
population, especially teenagers and young women of child-bearing age, 
seem literally "stoned" on microwaves, much to the economic advantage 
of those who conspired to hook them. Cell phone dependency is known as 
"compulsive communicating." Chain dialers connect continually to get 
another "fix." A striking example of possible psycho-emotional 
addiction was the young female bank robber who calmly robbed four 
Northern Virginia banks in late 2005 while she was immersed in cell 
phone chats.(117) An article in the British Medical Journal noted that 
mobile phones are replacing nicotine as the foremost addictive 
obsession in Great Britain.(118) Seventy-five percent of Brit 
teenagers said they literally could not bear to be without their 
phone.(119) Recent studies in the U.S. and South Korea reveal that 
teens who are heavily cell-phone obsessed are often depressed or 
anxious, not surprising since microwave radiation has a proven impact 
on mood and emotion.(120)

- Since the advent of mobile phones, brain tumors have become the 
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number two cause of death in children, followed by leukemia.

- 113. "Neurological Effects of Radio Frequency Electromagnetic 
Radiation," Dr. Henry Lai, op. cit. 

- 114. "Effects of Pulsed High-frequency electromagnetic fields on 
Human sleep," Mann, K, Roschke, J. Neuropsychobiology 33 (1):41-47, 
1996.

- 115. "Mobile Phone Users 'Addicted to Radiation'", Observer 
(London), 03-14-99.

- 116. "Neurological Effects of Radio Frequency Electromagnetic 
Radiation," Dr. Henry Lai, op. cit. 

- 117. "Robbing Four Banks, Cell Phone in Hand," Spokesman-Review, 
11-12-05.

- 118. "Cell Phones the Newest Teen Addiction," British Medical 
Journal, 11-4-00;321:1155.

- 119. "Cell Phones Indispensable to Teens," The Telegraph, UK. 
www.rense.com, 12-19-04.

- 120. "Study Links Anxiety to Teen Cell Phone Use," D. Gellene, 
Spokesman Review, 05-24-06.

WILDLIFE

- Disappearing bees, bugs, birds, frogs and other wildlife has been 
reported. Naturally, they would be just as vulnerable to EMR 
[electromagnetic radiation] as are humans. There may be connections to 
global warming as well. See http://freewebs.com/emr2.

EARLY EXPERIMENT

- Amy Worthington, The Idaho Observer, 6-9-6, http://idaho-
observer.com

- Beginning in 1953 and continuing into the 1970s, the Russian Soviets 
used microwave radiation to sicken and stupefy [U.S.] embassy staff 
[in Moscow]. Two consecutive U.S. ambassadors died of cancer and a 
third developed a leukemia-like blood disease and bleeding eyes. At 
least 16 women in the embassy group developed breast cancer. Breast, 
eye and testicle tissues are the most sensitive to radiation. Many 
staffers also suffered immune system disorders, high white blood cell 
counts, chromosomal breaks, chronic fatigue, blurred vision, cataracts 
and muscle aches. Such conditions are known collectively as Microwave 
Syndrome.(16) ...

- Microwaves [and RF are now used as] weaponry, such as the grotesque 
RF "poppers" currently being used against the Iraqi people,(20) and 
the deadly 95-gigahertz active denial systems prepared for both the 
military and domestic law enforcement.(21)
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- The Russians targeted the Moscow embassy staff with 2.4 gigahertz 
microwaves, the same frequency blasting out of the wireless cell 
phones, in-house cordless phones, wireless computers and WLAN systems 
now irradiating bodies, homes, work places and schools across America. 
Some phones are excreting 5.8 gigahertz, which is even more powerful 
than 2.4 gigahertz.

- The Russians mainly used a power density of only 5 microwatts per 
[square] centimeter (cm2) which they aimed at the west facade of the 
embassy building. Most of the people inside the building received 
about 1/50 [or 2%] of that amount, or [one tenth] microwatt per cm2 
[Modern cellphones use about 6 tenths microWatts when on high power; 
that's 6 times the power of the embassy exposure]. The Federal 
Communications Commission has set an ambient microwave exposure 
"safety" limit of 580 microwatts per cm2, which enables government and 
industry to irradiate us with over 100 times the power density used 
against the Moscow embassy officers and staff.

- The Russians beamed microwaves at the embassy only nine hours a day, 
unlike cell tower and roof top transmitters and WLAN systems which 
blast megahertz and gigahertz into American homes, neighborhoods and 
offices 24 hours a day.(22)

- 16. Lilienfeld, A. M., 1978, Evaluation of Health Status of Foreign 
Service and Other Employees from Selected Eastern European Posts, 
National Technical Information Service, PB288-163. Professor Abraham 
Lilienfeld, head of the Epidemiology Department at Johns Hopkins 
School of Public Health, completed this study of the Moscow 
irradiation project for the U.S. State Department.

- 19. Currents of Death, Paul Brodeur, 1989. Also: "Microwave 
Detection-- Remote Mind Control Technology," Anna Keeler, 
http://www.bugsweeeps.com.

- 20. "Pentagon Deploys Array of Non-Lethal Weapons, USA Today, 
7-25-05; also "Microwaving Iraq," Will Thomas, 
http://www.willthomas.net, 01-24-05.

- 21. "Details of U.S. Microwave-Weapon Tests Revealed," David 
Hambling, NewScientist.com news service, 07-22-05.

- 22. Practical Guidelines to Protect Human Health Against 
Electromagnetic Radiation Emitted in Mobile Telephony, Summary June 
2001, Miguel Muntane Condeminas, industrial engineer for Consulting 
Comunicacio i Disseny S.L, Barcelona. See Section 4.3.1 "US Embassy in 
Moscow Study."
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